

## Harold "HI" Warden

April 9, 1932 - November 24, 2012

Harold "HI" Warden, age 80 of Holly, died Sat., Nov. 24, 2012. Memorial services will be held Thurs., Nov. 29, 2012 11 AM at the Dryer Funeral Home, Holly with Pastor Cliff Powell officiating. Visitation will be from 10:00 AM until the time of the service. Mr. Warden was born Apr. 9, 1932 the son of Lawrence and Myrtle (Haggerty) Warden. He retired in 1991 from Ford Motor Co. after 35 years of service and was a member of the Moose, Eagles, and American Legion organization. He is survived by his wife Dorothy; daughters Terry (Art) Ross of Mt. Pleasant, Sandy (Gerry) Murphy of Holly, Vicky (Steve) Stone of Fenton, Kristine (Randy) Higgins of Holly and son Buster (Shelly) Krueger of Clarkston; grandchildren Brian (Erika) Ross, Andrew (Tarah) Ross, Brad Murphy, Christopher Murphy, Rachael (Josh) Fox, Steven Stone, Nicholas Stone, Jennifer, Jeremy, and Zachary Higgins; 9 great-grandchildren. He was preceded in death by his brother Lawrence. Memorial donations may be made to the Hospice of Michigan, 3995 Fashion Square Blvd., Suite 1, Saginaw, MI or the charity of your choice. wwwdryerfuneralhomeholly.com

## **Events**

NOV Service 11:00AM
29
DryerFuneral Home, Inc.
101 First St, Holly, MI, US, 48442

## Comments



**66** Sandy, Vicki and family,

So sorry to hear of your loss. I hope your family can find comfort in the many wonderful memories you hold. Thinking of you during this difficult time.

With sympathy, Diana Rushlow

Diana Rushlow - November 26, 2012 at 08:35 AM



Hi and I meet at the Moose 2112, Inverness, Fl., about 4 or 5 yrs ago,we played pool against each other, being both from Detroit area, both of use were pretty good.

We had both worked at Ford Motor in Michigan, and shared some stories about Mich and FoMoCo. He would ask me to program his phone, fix a problem on his computer, or fix his garage remote.

Every once in a while we would run across each other at the local VFW or Moose, and have a drink together as he was making a round in Inverness to get some chores done. Some times he would ask me to come over and finish up some of the beer his kids had left behind from a visit.

It was good that I made the trip this summer, staying in Durand to Holly to take him out for a couple of drinks at the local VFW, we shared a good bound together and he will be missed, by all his family, and the e-mails will be missed also.

Tom Zurawski, 708 Hemlock St. Inverness, Fl 34452

Thomas F. Zurawski - November 25, 2012 at 10:23 PM